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Community Meeting Discusses Subway Alignments

Last night, we hosted a public meeting to discuss possible alignments for the Westside Subway Extension between Century City and Westwood/UCLA, anticipated to be among the highest boarding stations for this project. People in the mostly residential area between these locations have been following our planning efforts and asking questions about tunneling under private property.
We presented information summarizing the success of our recent tunneling efforts on the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension, explaining current tunneling techniques, and the success of subway tunnels around the world as well as special measures taken to safely build and operate subways in areas with seismic activity. We made sure to note that we have never received complaints from residents or businesses that are above our current Metro Red/Purple Line tunnels. Three general alignment options were shared with the group including preliminary length, cost and travel time estimates for each.
About 95 people attended the meeting with 19 providing verbal comments. All the comments were supportive of the subway and many indicated they favored choosing the shortest, fastest and least expensive alignment in the area. Attendees had the opportunity to review maps with preliminary identifications of the parcels above each alignment option. Some of the people who commented noted that they found their properties on these maps and did not object to living above the tunnels. Media attending the meeting included television stations KCAL/KCBS, KABC and Fox 11, as well as the blogs Curbed LA and Huffington Post Los Angeles. LA City Council Member Paul Koretz addressed the audience at the beginning of the meeting. Representatives for Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky & Assemblyman Mike Feuer were also in attendance.
We are planning another round of community update meetings in June prior to the anticipated release of the Draft EIS/EIR and public hearings later in the summer.
Personalized TAP Assistance Given to Seniors

To encourage more Seniors to register for reduced-fare TAP cards, Communications staff is visiting a number of Senior Citizen Resource and Community Centers around the county. Using a special bus featuring large TAP graphics as a mobile customer center, staff is able to sign up seniors on the spot for reduced fare TAP cards, teach them how to use their card, educate them on how to ride Metro’s bus and rail system safely, and answer any questions they may have about transit in LA County. Nearly 100 seniors received personal assistance with their reduced-fare TAP card applications at two locations last week; two more visits are scheduled this week. 

Downtown Bike to Work Ride Shows How Commuters Can Access Major Work Centers in Downtown Los Angeles

 

This week’s Downtown Bike to Work Ride event, organized by the Metro Bike Club, was a demonstration of how commuters can access major work centers in downtown Los Angeles by bicycling and/or using Metro Rail. At the same time, we underscored the importance of being safe and sharing the road with motor vehicles out on the streets. The event received extensive news media coverage from channels 2/9, 5, 11/13, 35 (City of Los Angeles), 54 (Spanish language station), Chinese News Corporation (CNC-TV), and the Downtown News. Stories yesterday and today.


	

	








